
February 4, 2021 

Mr. Tom Mings 
USACE, Regulatory Division, Jacksonville District 
P. O. Box 4970 
Jacksonville, Florida 32232 
VIA:  creditsalesnotification@usace.army.mil 

Re: Request for Withdrawal of Mitigation Credits from St. Marks Mitigation Bank, 
SAJ-2008-02014-ADT 

Dear Mr. Mings: 

This letter shall serve to fulfill the sponsor’s obligations, detailed at 33 CFR 332.3(l)(3) and 
332.8(p)(1), to notify the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers of the sale of federal credits from 
St, Marks Mitigation Bank (SMMB).  In support of this, the following information is 
provided and a copy of the Department of the Army (DOA) permit requiring the credit 
purchase is attached: 

Project Name: North Florida Resiliency Connection 
DOA Permit Number: SAJ-2019-02708 (GP-BJC) 
Number of Credits: 12.45 
Type of Credits: Palustrine Forested 

The federal credits noted above have been contracted for and we have deducted them 
from the federal ledger for Pensacola Bay Mitigation Bank.  By action of this sale, the 
sponsor for the Pensacola Bay Mitigation Bank has accepted the responsibility for 
providing the compensatory mitigation required by special condition 6 of the DOA permit 
noted above.  If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me at 850-
661-4292.

Sincerely, 

Kelly Sands 
Business Development Manager 

Enclosures 
cc: Mr. Benny Luedike, Florida Power & Light Company 

FPL 030943 
20210015-EI




